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Dates for your diary 

21st January 2020 
Smoke tent session with all Year 5 Children  

21st January 2020 
PTA meeting at 3:15pm  

22nd January - 24th January 2020 
Robinwood Residential Trip  

28th January 2020 
Parent Coffee afternoon at 2:30pm  

Advanced Parent Notice 

Mrs Havard has met several times with our School Council and one of the agenda items discussed recently - how 
well morning snack works in our school? At the moment the children are able to buy toast and juice from the 
kitchen. The children conducted a survey in their classes to decide if pupils would like to continue with toast, 

bring their own snack/water bottle or have no snack at morning playtime. 82% of the pupils opted for bringing 
their own snack. I am happy to support the children’s wishes and allow them to bring their own snack to school 
however we have agreed that as to maintain being a healthy school, the snack will need to be under 100 calories 
and sorry no nuts. We have given notice to Dolcie who provide the toast and juice and thank the staff for their 

service to the school. Therefore, as from after the half term holiday (24th February 2020) the children will be able 
to bring their own morning playtime snack. Toast and juice will no longer be served. I believe that this will be a 

cheaper option for parents, stop money getting lost and also allow teachers time to work with children in the 
morning instead of collecting money in.  

I welcome any feedback and have also searched for some snack ideas for you.  

This does not change Reception children’s entitlement to free milk until they turn five or Reception/KS1 
children’s entitlement to a piece of free fruit. 

  
The children will depart for Robinwood on 

Wednesday 22nd January and I have 
everything crossed that the weather stays 

nice for them.  

We will update you as much as we can on 
their adventures and I will be going over on 
Thursday to see how they are all getting on.  

Have a great time everyone!  

Attendance Update 

Willow 94.4% 
Beech 94.1% 
Maple 96.8% 
Larch 97.1% 
Oak 98.7% 

Whole School 96.3% 
This is now our best attendance percentage!   

Well done OAK Class! School Council News 

Any comments or questions please 
email me or make an appointment 
at the school office.  

sec.westfield@halton.gov.uk 
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